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Pembroke Meadows Civic League 
General Membership Meeting 

January 16, 2014  
 

Donna Price called the meeting to order by introducing our guest speaker, 

John Hallman.  Mr. Hallman presented a very interesting program. 
 
Following the program, we proceeded to the business of the evening.  In the 

absence of Carol Moore, Donna gave the Treasurer’s Report.  In the checking 
account we have $2,014.28, in the Money Market account we have $12,970.55, 

for a total of $14,984.83. 
 
There followed a discussion of the budget for 2014.  Someone noted the item 

for Yard Sale and asked about rules for same.  Clif Furedy said that the 
Virginia Beach regulation says that people may hold two yard sales in a year.  

If they want to have more, they must have a business license.  There can be no 
signs on the gazebo.  Another item for discussion was the $1800 budgeted for 
median upkeep.  Then, there was some discussion of flag pole expenses. 

 
There was a motion to approve the budget as presented.  The motion was 
seconded.  The vote was taken and the budget was approved. 

 
Donna asked for committee reports. 

 
Garden Club: 
Jeanette Willenbrink said that when Spring comes, the Garden Club will do 

some pruning on the crape myrtle on the right side as you come into the 
neighborhood. 
 

Lakes and Waterways: 
Nothing new. 

 
Pool: 
Chris Pascuzzi is the new director.  She has nothing new to report tonight. 

 
Old Business: 

 
Pot Luck Dinner 
We’re hoping the Garden Club will decorate the tables.  Donna will take care of 
plates and cups.  Bill, the mailman, is going to come.  We are going to give him a

“key to the neighborhood,” and a couple of gift cards. 
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New Business: 
 

Reports about the Giant Square property:  It has been purchased by a 
developer.  He is the owner of several storage properties, small businesses and 

apartments. 
 
There being no additional business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:26 pm. 

 
      Respectfully submitted, 
 

       
 

      Barbara Amos 
 


